
Parenting should be done by parents, not by the state. Laws which make people less free and open avenues to silence 
voices protected by the First Amendment have no place on North Dakota books. Badly written laws even more so, and 
those that will cost tax payer dollars to enforce in an already underfunded system most of all. Where do the funds to 
review these materials come from? The staff? Will the legislators who propose these kind of nanny state laws volunteer 
their time to do so?  


